Rick Wiles Floats 2024 Prez
Campaign
On
Platform
Of
Seizing
Big
Tech
Billionaires’ Wealth & Giving
It To The Poor

Christian pastor Rick Wiles says he may run for president in
2024 on the populist platform of breaking up Big Tech
companies and giving the wealth of billionaires to the poor.
Wiles argues against the economic power of billionaires and
said, “When you use your money and power to change my life, to
take away my rights, to try to force things on me that I
object to, that I find morally repulsive, when you try to
restrict my free speech, when you try to promote population
control, you want to pump vaccines into my body, when you want
to change society, you know what? You’re my enemy,” Wiles
declared. “The only way you’re able to do it is because you’re
a billionaire. So then we need to take away your billions.”
[If you think taking money from the rich and giving it to the
poor is a good idea, then you have just bought into the prime
slogan of Socialism and Communism. It’s a bad idea even if it
is directed against someone you dislike. Why? Because there
are hundreds of millions of people in the world who consider
YOU to be rich. – and you will be next. How about just
throwing these psychopaths in prison forcing them to give back
their stolen money to those from whom they stole it? Than
would be the middle class, not the poor. But even that is a
bad idea, because governments will never be honest or just
when redistributing money from Group A to Group B. They will

always find a way to steal most of it in the process, and it
will serve no purpose than to perpetuate and legitimize
legalized plunder.] -GEG

